
January 2014                                  Volume 20 Number 5 

   Happy New Year!  I trust you each 
had a safe and uneventful heralding 
in of the new year.  Welcoming in a 
new year is not complete until we 
thank those who made a big differ-
ence in our old year.  Thank you to 

ALL our volunteers!  We could not have meaningful 
and effective programs without you.  Members of the 
BCC Board of Directors have put in many hours in 
many different capacities to support the BCC as 
have many of you.  THANK YOU! 

Thank you also to our grantors, Redwood Com-
panies, Humboldt Area Foundation, First 5 of Hum-
boldt, CalFresh and CalWorks, St. Joeôs, Humboldt 
County Association of Realtors, Food for People, 
and many others who supported us in a more indi-
rect way.  THANK YOU! 

This year through the Holiday Partnership, 100 
families received a large Thanksgiving basket and a 
Christmas basket and expressed their appreciation.  
We received dental supplies for community mem-
bers from local dentists.  Our Holiday Community 
Dinner was a huge success!  Over 130 folks came to 
visit, share a ham dinner and listen to the wonderful 
music of ñStillwater.ò  Donna and Peggy, thank you 
so much for all you added to the festivities. 

Looking ahead, we already have a number of 
events planned in January.  BridgeFest is already on 
our minds as we start to solicit prizes for the raffle.  
The BridgeFest Quilt is a big prize and the commit-
tee to design and build the quilt will hold its first 
meeting on Tuesday, January 21 at 6:00 PM in the 
Community Center.  Please check the calendar for 

any other activities which may interest you. 
The new year brings with it our ñNew Year Reso-

lutionsò!  You know those things we want to change 
in the year ahead.  For many our resolutions are 
health related ï exercise more, eat healthy,  
quit ____ (some bad habit), give up chocolate ï OH 
NO!   Other resolutions may be to change some as-
pect of our attitude or personality that we are not 
happy about.  And it seems our resolve works for a 
few days or perhaps even a few weeks.  Then we 
spend the rest of the year beating ourselves up be-
cause we ñfailedò at our resolve. 

Perhaps another way to approach a resolution is 
to change it from ñresolutionò to ñGOALò.  When we 
have a goal, it is something we work toward.  It is 
not all or nothing; it is a process.  We may not be 
successful every day at our goal, but over time, 
weeks and month, we CAN achieve our goal. 

Here at the BCC our goal for 2014 is to continue 
to support you, our community, through programs 
which provide helpful and meaningful information 
and expertise.  We are looking ahead to the AARP 
Driverôs Refresher Course and the Pathways to 
Health program to aid those with chronic pain.  
Please let us know what 
kind of programs you have 
an interest in.  We will do 
our best to bring them to 
you. 

We have lost many in 
our community lately so let 
us especially remember to 
express our love and ap-
preciation to those around 
us, especially our family 
members.  That could be a 
GOAL for every year! 

 

 

Working with you to  
accomplish great things, 

Chris Frenzel 
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Bridgeville Community Center  

Mission Statement  
 

ñThe Bridgeville Community Center is dedicated to 
improving the quality of life for all our community 
members.  We are committed to bringing people of all 
ages together to encourage good health, self-esteem, 
creativity, and personal development.ò 

Comments and corrections are always welcome. Manage-

ment is not responsible for any errors, omissions, or other 

editorial mis-statements, intentional or otherwise. The views 

expressed by the authors do not necessarily reflect the 

Bridgeville Community Center or its staff. If you have any 

other concerns, please submit them in triplicate. 

Attention ð All Contributors!  
Email, snail mail & hand deliver your articles and 
announcements to the Bridgeville Community Cen-
ter. On computer disk or email is preferable.  
 

Submissions are due by the 20th  of each 
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Who are the members of the Bridgeville 
Community Center Board of Directors?  

Roger Schellhous, President; Laurie King, 
Treasurer; Brooke Entsminger, Claudia Sauers, 
Jessica Springer; Kent Stanley, Kathy Wolff 

 BCC News and Appreciation  
 

¶  Effective 1/5/14 ï At their December 5, 2014 
Board meeting, the BCC Board voted to increase 
the cost of Laundry and Shower facility use to 
$1.50 per load to wash or dry or to use the 
shower.  Please call the BCC at 777-1775 to make 
sure the facilities are available.  Your cooperation 
is appreciated. 

¶  Area 1 Agency on Aging and Volunteer Center 
of the Redwoods will be offering a FREE class 
ñNeighborhood Disaster Preparedness Trainingò 
on Friday, January 10, 2014 from noon ï 1:30 in 
the A1AA Conference Room at 4347th Street in 
Eureka.  This is a shared training with RSVP/
VCOR and the American Red Cross.  Please call 
442-3763, ext. 218 for more information and to 
sign up. 

¶   The Bridgeville Quilters will hold an introductory 
meeting to begin planning for the 2014 BridgeFest 
Quilt.  It will be held on Tuesday, January 21 at 
6:00 PM in the Bridgeville Community Center.  
Please bring ideas for the new quilt.  Anyone who 
would like to participate with ideas or sewing and 
cutting expertise is very welcome.  Or if you would 
like to learn, we would be happy to teach you. 

¶  Thanks to Roger for fixing our dishwasher and 
for building a ramp for our shed. 

¶  Thanks to John for welding a BCC chair. 
 

The Bridgeville Community Center is sup-
ported by grants, fundraising, and donations 
from community members like you.  Many 

thanks  to all those who contribute . 

Support the Bridgeville Community Center  
 

You can now make a tax deductable donation 
to the Bridgeville Community Center or the 
Newsletter electronically through our websiteð 

 www.BridgevilleCommunityCenter.org  

 

"Cowardice asks the question - is it safe? 

Expediency asks the question - is it politic? Vanity 

asks the question - is it popular? But conscience 

asks the question - is it right? And there comes a 

time when one must take a position that is neither 

safe, nor politic, nor popular; but one must take it 

because it is right."            ~Martin Luther King, Jr.   

Humboldt County  
Bookmobile  

 

Read A Book   - They Deliver  



Bridgeville Community Center  

Adult ED Classes  
We Fit Your Schedule 

 

ESL ƴ Driving Training Prep ƴ Adult Basic Ed 
 

Private classes are available by appointment to start 
working toward your GED, Basic literacy, or other 
educational goals.  

 
Class times are flexible and designed to fit into each 

student's time constraints.  If you are interested, please 
call the BCC at 777-1775 to register.   

 

All Adult Ed  (GED, Basic Ed, and ESL) classes 
are held on Wednesdays  and by appointment. 

 

Call 777-1775 for more info  

 
 
Carol Ann Conners  
License OE79262 
 

Greg Conners  
License 0488272 
 

 

Patterson/Conners Insurance Services  
668 Main Street, Fortuna CA  

707-725-3400 

  School News  
  by Jessica Springer 

1055 Main Street, Fortuna 

FIRE SAFETY TIPS  
 

¶ Never discard hot ashes inside or near 

the home. Place them in a metal con-

tainer outside and well away from the 

house.  

¶ If you use an electric heater, be sure not to overload 

the circuit. Only use extension cords which have the 

necessary rating to carry the amp load. TIP: Choose 

an extension cord the same size or larger than the 

appliance electrical cord.  

¶ Avoid using electrical space heaters in bathrooms, or 

other areas where they come in contact with water.  

¶ Frozen water pipes? Never try to thaw them with a 

blow torch or other open flame (otherwise the pipe 

could conduct the heat and ignite the wall structure 

inside the wall space). Use hot water or a UL labeled 

device such as a hand held dryer for thawing.  

¶ If windows are used as emergency exits in your 

home, practice using them in the event fire should 

strike. Be sure that all the windows open easily. 

Home escape ladders are recommended.  

¶ Plan/practice a home escape plan with your family.  

¶ Be sure every level of your home has a working 

smoke alarm, and be sure to check and clean it on a 

monthly basis.  (at least yearly) 
 

Source: http://www.usfa.dhs.gov/ 

There are two ways of spreading light: 

to be the candle or the mirror that 

reflects it.                  - Edith Wharton  

It has been a busy month for Bridgeville School. 
December is a busy month because we have many 
holiday festivities and winter break preparations and 
we only have three weeks of school to get every-
thing done. It is always such an amazing group effort 
that brings everything together.  

We had a wonderful turnout for our community 
holiday dinner, everybody had a great time and the 
food and music were great. DellôArte came to 
Bridgeville School this month to perform their annual 
holiday program, it is always such a great treat to 
have DellôArte here in Bridgeville it gives our kids get 
the chance to experience theater.  

We also had our annual holiday program per-
formed by Bridgeville School and Bridgeville Head 
Start students. The teachers and students work hard 
to provide a great show for families and community 
to welcome in the holidays. This years show was 
"Christmas Around the World." Our students learned 
about different cultures and different ways the Holi-
days are celebrated around the world. They even 
had to learn different languages for some of the 
songs in the program. So once again all the festivi-
ties were great.  

I really want to thank Bridgeville School,  Bridge-
ville Community Center and all the many volunteers 
that came together to make all of the holiday events 
happen. We really could not do it without you.  

Happy Holidays and Happy New Year. Please 
remember to be safe this new year, hug your loved 
ones whenever you can and let them know how 
much you love them. 



Master Food Preserver Information:  Remember, use 
an approved recipe such as those found in the Ball Blue 
Book, and follow the directions and times for preparing 
your food, jars, & equipment as well as the recipe and 
canning procedure to guarantee the best and safest 
results. If you have any questions about the Master 
Food Preserver Program contact:  
Humboldt County Cooperative Extension Office at: 
5630 S. Broadway, Eureka, CA 95503, Phone: (707) 
444-9334, or online at: http://cehumboldt.ucdavis.edu 

Happy New Year!  
 

People ask about growing their own food to can. 
Garden and pantry planning begin now, while 
there are long evenings and seed catalogs to 
read.  
 

To grow a vegetable garden with preserving in 
mind, the first thing to consider is: what does 
your family like to eat? A pantry full of new and 
interesting foods is fun, but if no one ends up 
liking them itôs a lot of time and effort wasted. 
Experiments are a wonderful way to discover 
new favorites, but donôt give up a lot of your gar-
den or shelf space. Fill it with staples and have 
a small area for the special items ï if theyôre a 
success you can plan on more next year. 
 

So what does that mean? For us it means a lot 
of tomatoes for a variety of sauces, catsup, sal-
sas, juice and soup on the shelves. Also onions, 
garlic and herbs for seasoning and peppers for 
salsa. Another staple here is green beans. We 
donôt always make pickles, one hill of pickling 
cucumbers every other year is ample; we do al-
ways make sauerkraut, so we plant a lot of cab-
bage. Does your family like pickled beets? Fro-
zen corn? Kale chips? Plan accordingly. 
 

The second thing to consider is how much to 
grow to can what you need. Here are some 
guidelines of quantity of food needed: 

¶ Beans (green, snap, wax): 1-1/2 - 2-1/2 lbs. 
per quart 

¶ Beets: 1-1/2 to 2-1/2 lbs. per quart. 

¶ Tomatoes: 20 lbs. are needed for about 7 
pints of basil-garlic tomato sauce 
 

In any given year your garden yield will be dif-
ferent, and this year we may have to consider 
water use as well. A dozen tomato plants of 
healthy, productive varieties can produce a lot 
of tomatoes. If you are canning a lot, you will 
probably want to plant even more. If you are 
making salsa you may find that only one or two 
hot pepper plants are needed. Seed packets or 
plant tags often indicate size of mature fruit, 
helping give you an idea of yield when planning 
how many plants to grow. 
 

So get out those catalogs & start dreaming! 

 �´�'�H�D�U���0�)�3�µ����Master Food Preserver ) 
 

By Dottie Simmons 
 

First Five Playgroup  
 

First Five Playgroup will be meeting 
in the BES gym at 3:30 pm on the fol-
lowing days:  
 

¶ Friday, January 10  
¶ Thursday,  January 23  
 

First 5 Playgroup is for children ages 
0-5 years and their parents/guardians.  
Children have an opportunity to so-
cialize with other children their age, 
have a healthy snack, and children 
and parents will get to know one an-
other.   
 

Kindra Bates is the new Playgroup 
Coordinator and has many fun and 
creative ideas for the children this up-
coming year.  Please join us on the 
above dates in the BES gym for play-
group.  Call BCC for more info.  

LITTLE DRIBBLERS BASKETBALL  
 

Starting January 8, Tim Thurman will be host-
ing a ñLittle Dribblers Basketball Clinicò for chil-
dren in grades 1 ï 4.  The clinic will be held at 

Bridgeville Elementary School on Tuesdays & Thursdays 
from 3:15 ï 4:15.  Watch for more information in the 
Bridgeville Newsletter or call Tim at 777-1901. 


